NORTON BUCKLAND & STONE ANNUAL PARISH MEETING




MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON 13th May 2019



Speakers . 

Cllr. Andrew Bowles, Leader of Swale Borough Council.

Mr. Graham Thomas SBC Area Planning Officer

PC A Goodsell & PC Nathan Southern North Division of Rural Policing

 33 members of the public.

1.
Opening

The Chairman of the Parish Council, Cllr. A. Trim opened the meeting at 7.30p.m.welcomed the public and introduced the speakers for the evening.

2.
Approval of Minutes

The minutes of the previous meeting held on  23rd April 2018 were approved as a correct record and duly signed.
3.
Matters arising 

Bins had disappeared from the A2 but Cllr. Bowles advised that he had arranged for them to be reinstated.

4.
Open Forum – Mr. Graham Thomas Swale Planning Officer

Mr. Thomas stated that he had worked at SBC since 1985 and  had been in charge of a team in 
Faversham since 2000. He advised that as Norton is a rural area it does not need lots of houses to 
be built although there is one at present on the corner of Lewson Street.  People might like to ask 
the planning department at SBC for advice before making an application which saves people going 
down the wrong avenue.  A resident stated that they were alarmed at the amount of houses being 
built particularly on green field sites.  Swale has extended its quota to build on green field sites and 
people hope that SBC will strongly oppose any future applications.  Cllr Bowles pointed out that he 
constantly urged that people should not build on green land.  Cllr. Bowen said that the Swale 
housing target had been 540 a year but the government want 776. The infrastructure does not come 
within the development and it is not a political issue. Swale has extended its quota to build on 
green field sites but hopes that SBC will strongly oppose any future applications  Mr Thomas said 
that his brother-in-law although retired, still purchased a five-bedroom house instead of a small 
bungalow. He said that 30%  of affordable houses should be built but the definition is different to 
everyone.  Affordable means either rented or the owner keeps a share of the property.
5.
Open Forum –  PC Adrian Goodsell  & PC Nathan Southern. North Division of  Rural 
Policing 


PC Goodsell advised that he  had been a police officer for 18 years and rural for the last seven 
months. This role covers all wildlife etc., down to rubbish being set on fire.  He distributed a 
magazine “Rural Matters” to residents where all telephone numbers can be found and a picture of 
the team.  A message can be left and they will get back to you.  He stated that there was a lot of 
rural crime that the police are not looking into although there have been lots of warrants issued on 
travellers sites also.

The RSPCA have issued warrants for the neglect of horses.  Cllr Trim asked who would deal with 
an emergency enquiry.  He was advised that there are teams moving around all the time. Although 
there appears to be a lack of action in the villages the police are still getting around to know the 
area and wanting to know the local farmers. He urged people to feel free to ring if they have any 
issues.  The biggest problem they have is with the 12/13-year-old youths.  Cllr. Bowles stated that 
there had been a good impact on hare coursing, poaching, dog fighting and chicken fighting within 
the rural areas. There had been lots of success behind the scenes.

6.
Open Forum –  Cllr. Andrew Bowles Leader Swale Borough Council 


Cllr Bowles attends 23 parish councils some good – some not so good.  He must pay credit to 
Norton PC as they are so good at their job.  Cllr. Bowles confirmed that his policy was not to build 
any more rural homes 
that do not provide their own infrastructure.  He had been arguing since 
2005 about rural areas being vastly underfunded along with Social Services and credit must go to 
Cllr. Mike Whiting.  He was asked about the alarming volume of re-cycling Cllr Bowles said 
there was another site in Sandwich and one in Faversham for storing containers.   SBC had called 
the emergency services for an ambulance which had taken four hours to arrive.  Ashford Hospital 
A&E was the nearest hospital but they went to Margate.  The borough councillor legally has no 
influence in these kind of situations but KCC does.  Please give Cllr. Bowles details if you have 
any concerns and he will look into it taking up matters up with County Hall as your rep from KCC.


Cllr. Bowles was asked to explain “U Decide”. He stated that there was allocated money for 
groups . They 
need to come forward and state their case money is then allocated to whoever gets 
the most votes on that day.  Examples of money allocated is Selling Village Hall who purchased 
new stage curtains.  As Baddlesmere did not have any curtains they took the old ones from Selling.

7.  
Parish Council Chairman's annual review
Cllr. Trim confirmed that there had been bi-monthly meetings throughout the year i.e. six meetings.  The attendance had been 80%. A lot better than many villages. There had only been four planning applications of which the PC had opposed one.  60 parishes in Dorset had no applicants at all so our full council is unusual. He thanks Councillors for their diligence in attending the meetings. Public spirited members of the community had been clearing litter that was always a problem.  SBC have confirmed they will provide litter grabs if anyone would like to help clear litter. The precept had increased this year by 5%. Cllr. Trim thanked the clerk for another year of hard work also the ladies for providing the refreshments and everybody for coming this evening.

8.
Any other Business


None
9.
Closure of Meeting


The Chairman closed the meeting at 9.55pm
   





